
 
 

March 24, 2023 

The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chairwoman 

Committee on Appropriations 

H-305, the Capitol 

Washington D.C. 20515 

 

The Honorable Rose DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington D.C. 20515 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

I am requesting funding for Central Road: Barrington Rd to Huntington Blvd project in fiscal year 2024. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is Cook County Department of Transportation and 

Highways, located at 69 W Washington Street, Suite 2400, Chicago, IL 60602. The funding would be 

used for rebuilding Central Road to modern standards and would provide a new off-street shared-use path. 

Reconstructing the roadway with the addition of a multi-use path creates a better connection between 

public goods and services such as the Barrington Road and I-90 Pace bus stop or the Paul Douglas 

Preserve trails in the Cook County Forest Preserves. The project also supports the Bell Works 

redevelopment of the former AT&T site in Hoffman Estates. The shared-use path will also provide safe 

travel for bikes and pedestrians to the existing Hoffman Estates network of bike/pedestrian side paths and 

other regional trail networks such as the Popular Creek Trail. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer 

funds because it improves infrastructure. The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is 

for purposes authorized by 23 USC 133. I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and 

neither does anyone in my immediate family.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Member of Congress 


